
District 13 Meeting 

11/30/2022 

 

Attendees: 

League Presidents/Representative D13 Board members 

Doug Brewster - CNLL Brett Watson 
Jeff Parent – ALL Susan Blank 

Chris Coronella - TSLL Jeni Hurst 

Nikki Gamboa - CALL Bryan Goodman 

Esteban Fuerte - TGLL Kate Hamm 

Eric Rodriguez - TRSLL  

Seth O’Brien - ALL  

  

 

Minutes from the last minute were approved. 

 

District update: 
 

• Please send your end of year financial report to Brett by Nov. 1, 2022.  Asked Leagues if they 

had uploaded to the datacenter: 

o CNLL – checking on this 

o CALL – Checking on this 

o ALL – checking on this 

o TGLL – No 

o TSLL – No 

o TRSLL – No 

• League election Updates: 

o TGLL – Done but has not uploaded new officers to datacenter. 

o TSLL – Done but has not uploaded to the datacenter. 

o TRSLL – Done but has not uploaded to the datacenter. 

o ALL – Done and uploaded. 

o CNLL – Done and uploaded. 

o CALL – Done and uploaded. 

 

Juniors News 

 
• Brett will send out the proposed budget for the District tonight for review.  Brett is 

recommending that we increase the Jr. umpire game to $75 total. 

• Doug B asked if only one umpire showed up to the game if they got the entire amount.  Bryan 

Goodman said it’s decided on a case-by-case basis.  If he sees that there is an empty spot on a 

game, he tries to always fill the spot so no one works alone. 



• Doug B asked if based on the budget that was shown if the leagues had paid the 2023 

assessment for the Spring season.  Brett said no that what was just paid was for the Fall season 

• It was asked if the assessment for Juniors could be adjusted based on the number of teams that 

actually play in the Spring and Brett said yes. 

• No one has heard from any City that there will be an increase in park or light fees, but the chalk 

fee is going up along with the cost of baseballs. 

• Discussion on whether we would allow 15 year olds into the Juniors division. Limiting the 

number of 15 year olds and them not being eligible for All Stars was discussed.  A vote was 

taken and it was decided to not let 15 year olds into the Junior division. 

 

 

Around the District: 
 

• ALL – Registrations are up from this same time last year.  Opening Day is 2/25/23 

• CALL – Planned opening day is 3/25/23 

• CNLL – Planned opening day is 3/25/23 

• TGLL – All good but asked when everyone else was doing opening day. 

• TRSLL – Nothing to add 

• TSLL – Brought up discussion about the issues that occurred during the Fall season for Juniors.  

Parents were concerned about perceived rule changes during the season and police having to be 

called.  Bryan said most of the issues were that managers didn’t either understand the rules or 

didn’t want to abide by the rules.  Discussion on how managers are responsible for their parents 

and didn’t see anyone monitoring unruly parents.  Chris mentioned that it seemed like San Tan 

seemed to have a lot of issues, so they probably won’t be invited back next Fall. 

 

Next Meeting – January 11, 2023 
Motion to adjourn 


